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Scott M. Jalbert, Unit Chief 

 
 
December 4, 2019 
 
 
To:  Honorable LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
From:  George Huang, Battalion Chief 
 
Subject: Agenda Item 3A – December 12, 2019 Board Meeting 
 District /CAL FIRE Chief Report for November 2019 
 

 

EMERGENCY ACTIVITY 
 

1. Station 15 - South Bay responded to 143 calls between October 30th – November 30th 2019 including 79 
Medical Aids, and 15 Traffic Collisions; 7 incidents were reported as Fire, 5 as Hazardous; 20 as Public 
Service Assists; and 17 as False Alarms.  
 
Company 15 was called to cover the station or respond to emergencies 1 time between October 30th – 
November 30th 2019. 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

 

2. On November 5, 2019 Office Technician Carrie Anne Young attended an Active Shooter class to learn 
how to appropriately respond in this type of emergency situation.  
 

3. During the month of November, Chief Huang worked to update the Fire Code. The 2019 Edition of the Fire 
Code contains regulations consistent with nationally recognized accepted practices for safeguarding, to a 
reasonable degree, life and property from the hazards of: Fire and explosion. Hazardous conditions in the 
use or occupancy of buildings or premises. 

 

 
SPECIAL PROGRAMS/PROJECTS 

 

4. During the month of November, Station 15 – South Bay kicked off the Operation Santa Claus and the 
Season of Hope charity events, providing unwrapped presents to needy children under the care of San 
Luis Obispo County Child Protective Services and the Season of Hope provides food and toys to local 
Food Banks and Toy Agencies. 
 

5. On November 3, 2019 Station 15 – South Bay attended a local boys birthday party to give the children a 
tour of the engine and wish him a happy birthday.  The children were also given fire hats and fire education 
material.  
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SPECIAL PROGRAMS/PROJECTS 

 

6. On November 4, 5 and 6, 2019, Station 15 – South Bay hosted the Sunnyside Pre-School on a Station 
tour of approximately 40 children (ranging from 1-4 years), along with their parents. Firefighters provided 
a tour of Medic Engine 15 and Medic Rescue 15, along with basic fire safety tips. In addition, each child 
was provided with Fire Hats, stickers and other trinkets. 
 

7. On November 7, 2019, Station 15 – South Bay visited two Kindergarten classes at Baywood Elementary.  
This included a demonstration of structure fire gear and education on how to respond during an 
evacuation.   
 

8. On November 11, 2019, Station 15 – South Bay personnel attended the annual Veteran’s Day Service at 
Los Osos Valley Mortuary.  
 

9. On November 12, 2019 Alivia Gonzales visited South Bay – Station 15 with her parents for a tour of the 
fire engine and to say hello to the staff.  Alivia Gonzales was the recipient of funds raised at this year’s 
Fire Safety Fair silent auction.   
 

 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Scott Jalbert, Unit Chief 
CAL FIRE / San Luis Obispo County Fire Department 
 
 
 
 
By George Huang, North Coast Battalion Chief 
CAL FIRE / San Luis Obispo County Fire Department 












